GREENVIEW VILLAGE BOARD MINUTES
Of December 6th, 2021
	The Greenview Village Board met for a regular scheduled board meeting on Monday December 6th, 2021. President Curry called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and all present participated in the pledge of allegiance. The roll call indicated that Trustees Norman Hofmann, Sarah Heavner, Patrick Feagans, Elizabeth Soldwedel and Brandon Wellhausen were present. Other village personnel present were John Holt and Village Clerk Monica Brumm. 

	Public Participation: 

Carolyn DeConte addressed the board regarding trees at the corner of Alkire and Jefferson.  

Maintenance Report was tabled until the next meeting.

John Holt gave the police report for November. A motion was made by Trustee Hofmann and seconded by Trustee Heavner to approve the police report. All present voted aye. Report filed into record.  Discussion was had on the county wide mapping system and cost for the Village of Greenview.

The minutes from the November 15th, 2021, board meeting was reviewed by each board member. A motion made by Trustee Wellhausen and seconded by Trustee Feagans to approve the minutes. Minutes approved and filed into record. 

Income/Expense/Bill Report- The bills were reviewed by each board member. Approval of the income/expense report was roll called, all present in favor voted aye. Filed into record.


Old Business- 
1. Vote on the revisions to the employee handbook are tabled until the next meeting.
2. Discussion had on the Citizen of The Year criteria.  Trustee Hofmann will present the criteria at the next meeting for approval.

New Business- 
1. Vote on the salt spreader was tabled until the next meeting.
2. Discussion had on filling the zoning officer vacancy.  Discussion was also had on the difference between the zoning violations and nuisance violations.
3. Discussion was had on Village Hall hours for the holidays.  A motion from Trustee Wellhausen and seconded by Trustee Hofmann to make the official holiday hours on Friday December 24th and Friday January 1st for the holiday.  
4. Discussion was had on a community bulletin board.  A price of approximately $350 a motion was made by Trustee Wellhausen and seconded by Trustee Heavner to purchase community bulletin board.  Vote was roll called 2 aye votes, and 3 nay votes.  Motion failed.
5. Discussion was had on updating the cell phones for the Village Employees.  Was decided that phones are working fine, no need to upgrade at this point. 

At 7:38 pm President Curry moved the meeting into executive session.  Executive session adjourned at 7:42 pm.


Committee Reports:

Trustee Feagans:  Nothing

Trustee Heavner:  Tree removal will be done this week.

Trustee Hofmann:  Nothing

Trustee Soldwedel:  Nothing

Trustee VanCleve:  Absent

Trustee Wellhausen:  Nothing

Clerk:  Advised that would be taking vacation days December 21- January 3rd

Treasurer:  Nothing

President:  Discussion had on Board Christmas celebration will be held at 6:00 pm at Village Hall.

Meeting adjourned at 8:20 pm.
	
At the conclusion of all business, the announcement of the next meeting was made. The next meeting will be held on Monday December 20th , 2021, at 7:00 pm. 
					
